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Presidents’ Corner PAST & PRESENT 

Happy New Year Neighbors,


Hope that 2024 finds you all well. Did you eat your black eyed peas for prosperity this year? My family took a 
relaxed approach to the holidays since we did a big family trip to Gatlinburg, TN in November. We survived 18 
people for 5 days in one house! Good times!! Many thanks to all who came out in November to our annual 
Beer, Wine & Cheese Social. The weather was perfect and we were able to use the pool deck for this event. 
There was lots of food and drinks. If you missed it this year, please be sure to put Thursday, Nov 21, 2024 on 
your calendar now. The current calendar of events for 2024 is available at www.pembrokemeadows.org please 
check often for updates during the year.


Join me in welcoming our new 2024 officers who were elected in November and will be installed at the 
Thursday, Jan. 18th meeting. Come out and get to know your new officers.


Joseph Savage-Morrison, President, Anna Schweitzer, 1st Vice-President, Marge Wynne, 2nd Vice-President, 
Mike Moore, Treasurer, Beverly Wilson, Secretary


Our Christmas Caroling Cavalcade turn out was wonderful again this year. Thanks to those who joined us in 
the cavalcade, those who came out to hear the singing and those who joined us in the pool parking lot for hot 
chocolate, donuts and cookies and social time. We are looking to add people to this committee - you do not 
have to be a great singer to join. The costumes and decorated modes of transportation were off the charts this 
year. Choosing the winners was difficult for our committee. Looking forward to next year already.


The Community Garden Committee met with Dr. Spivey at Pembroke Meadows Elementary before he retired 
and he has passed the information on to the new Principal, Krista Clark. Update from the meeting: For the 
school and for us, this would be a wonderful partnership: they allow us to use their land and their water, and we 
fund, build and maintain a beautiful little oasis where the students can learn and play outside, explore nature, 
grow veggies and flowers....while meeting sooooo many SOL requirements for math and science! They will now sort 
out the possibility of establishing VB's first Community Garden on school grounds.We should hear about it within 2 
weeks, we'll keep you posted! Please contact Celine Vanneste at 757-515-9060 for further information or to join 
this committee.


There is a lot of valuable information in this newsletter,  
so please keep it for reference.


Jackie Savage 
*copy was intended for January issue -  
includes edits with updates -  
please accept the editor’s apologies 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Greetings neighbors. 

First let me start by saying what an honor it is to serve our community as Civic League President for this next year. My 
family and I have loved living in Pembroke Meadows and raising our son here, and are excited to add a little girl to our 
tribe this May. 

We have several exciting events coming up for our neighborhood in the next few months. Unfortunately we have to 
cancel the PMRC Annual Chili Cook-off & Cornhole Tournament this year as we did not have enough entries. Please 
be on the lookout for this event in the future and sign up – it’s a fun time for the whole family! 

The Annual Civic League Pot Luck Dinner will be on Friday, February 16 at 6 pm at the Old Donation Episcopal Church. 
Bring your family and a dish to share – plates, napkins, silverware and drinks will be provided. “All eating – No 
meeting!”

Thank you to all that attended the 2nd Annual PCML Family Skate Event on Wednesday, January 24 at Haygood Skating 
Center. We had a wonderful turnout and look forward to hosting this event for our families again next year. 

Finally, I want to echo Jackie’s words in the January newsletter and welcome all the other new officers. (Mentioned by 
name and photo above) 

Please be sure to join us for our next meeting on Thursday, March 21 at 7pm at the Old Donation Episcopal Church. All 
are welcome. 

See you soon, 
Joseph Savage-Morrison
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Code Violations

If you notice a code violation in the neighborhood, you can report it to code enforcement. Except for City-owned rights-of-way, all the land in 
Virginia Beach has a designated Zoning District. These districts are defined by the City's Zoning Ordinance, which outlines regulations 
applicable to each district. Regulations include minimum yard requirements (also known as setbacks), landscaping requirements, and 
allowable land uses. The ordinance was enacted to promote and protect the health, safety and general welfare of Virginia Beach residents, 
and encourages the most desirable use of the land for residential, recreational, agricultural and other purposes, as well as desirable 
population densities, as guided by the City's Comprehensive Plan. It also encourages the most appropriate use and occupancy of 
buildings, promotes good civic design and arrangement, and protects and improves the quality of the waters within and adjacent to the city. 
Reasonable standards for the location, height, bulk, and size of buildings and other structures are outlined in the City's zoning 
ordinances, as well as yard areas, courts, off-street parking facilities and other open spaces. Amendments to Virginia Beach's City Code, 
including the Zoning Ordinance, are usually included within two months of City Council approval. 
Here are some examples of what and to whom to report. 
 
Overcrowded Residence 
757-385-4421 
housenp@vbgov.com 
Zoning 
757-385-8074 
zoning@vbgov.com


https://library.municode.com/va/virginia_beach/codes/code_of_ordinances?nodeId=CO_APXAZOOR
https://planning.virginiabeach.gov/comp-plan/2016-comprehensive-plan
https://library.municode.com/va/virginia_beach/codes/code_of_ordinances?nodeId=CO_APXAZOOR
mailto:housenp@vbgov.com
mailto:zoning@vbgov.com
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Real Estate Update

Where are Home Prices and Mortgage Interest 
Rates Headed?


According to the Home Price expectations Survey from 
Fannie Mae-a survey of over one hundred economists, 
real estate experts and investment and market 
strategists, home prices are projected to continue to 
rise at least through 2028. The percent of appreciation 
may not be as high as it was in recent years, but the 
survey says we will see prices rise, not fall, for at least 
the next 5 years. Even a moderate price increase is 
good for the market and for buyers. As a buyer, it 
means, by purchasing now, your home will likely grow 
in value and you should gain home equity. But, if you 
wait, based on these forecasts, the home will only cost 
you more later.


Over the past year, mortgage rates spiked up in 
response to economic uncertainty, inflation and more. 
But there is an encouraging sign now that inflation is 
moderating. When inflation cools, mortgage rates 
generally fall in response. That is exactly what has 
been happening in recent weeks and now that the 
Federal Reserve has signaled that they are pausing 
their Federal Funds Rate increases and may even cut 
rates in 2024, experts are even more confident we will 
see mortgage rates come down even more.


Source: Keeping Current Matters, Danielle Hale, Chief 
Economist at realtor.com

http://realtor.com
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PMCL POINTS OF CONTACT

CONTACT THE EDITOR 
****NEW EMAIL: PMCLNEWSLETTER@GMAIL.COM 

ALL CONTENT DUE BY 1ST OF THE MONTH

Want to say something nice 
about your neighbor? Email 
the editor: 
pmclnewsletter@gmail.com
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1716 Pleasure House Rd.    (757) 965-3612 


mailto:PMCLNEWSLETTER@GMAIL.COM

